
Headteacher’s Message

Dear parents, carers and students,

This afternoon we attended a meeting with Public Health Lancashire regarding the significant 
increase in positive cases amongst our students, especially amongst Year 11.  The advice given was 
as follows:

❖ Year 11 - parents/carers will receive a separate communication from Mrs Fish.
❖ Daily lateral flow testing for all students should continue until further notice.  This is due to the 

volume of positive cases in all schools being at its highest ever, but thankfully it is not being 
reflected in the number of hospitalisations thanks to the vaccine programme.

❖ Infection control measures in school continue.
❖ Face coverings remain strongly recommended.  Please ensure your child attends school with 

a face covering to help prevent further outbreaks.

If we can all support one another, this will hopefully prevent any possible closures of year groups and 
reverting to online teaching.

Sally’s Day
Thank you for all the support today.  We have raised over £1,400 for the @Sallycancer Foundation!  
Sally’s family have been overwhelmed by the generosity shown by our students and the wonderful 
memorials we have in school to remember her.  More on this in next week’s bulletin.

Have a lovely weekend,
Mr Mitchell
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Year 7 Messages

None this week

Year 8 Messages

None this week

Year 9 Messages

None this week

Year 10 Messages

None this week

Year 11 Messages

Religious Studies GCSE Revision Guide (Year 11 only)
From Monday 29th November we will begin selling GCSE revision guides in anticipation of the 
January mock exams. This revision guide also covers all of the units assessed in the two GCSE RS 
exams in May 2022. We are offering these at the reduced cost of £5.99 (RRP £9.99). Pupils can 
collect these directly from their RS teacher after payment has been received. 
Revision Guide: 
https://global.oup.com/education/product/9780198422839/?region=uk
Payment:
SCOPAY is the preferred method of payment but we do of course still accept cash and cheques 
addressed to Parklands High School. If you require a link code to register for SCOPAY, please email 
accounts@parklandsacademy.co.uk

YEAR 11 PRE-MOCK EXAM PROGRAMME   We were pleased to see so many students attending 
the second week of our after school programme this week. Helping to prepare our Year 11 students 
for their mock exams after the Christmas break, the programme continues next week. Option A (Triple 
Science, Music and French) on Tuesday and RS on Thursday. Sessions run from 4-6pm. The time 
between school closing at 3pm and the sessions starting can be used to enjoy extra-curricular 
activities, complete homework or enjoy a break. Refreshments will be provided. Attendance is not 
compulsory but we would advise that our students take every opportunity to engage in preparing for 
their mock exams and, in turn, their summer GCSEs.  Please click on the link here for the programme 
in full.
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https://global.oup.com/education/product/9780198422839/?region=uk
https://mail.google.com/mail/?view=cm&fs=1&to=accounts%40parklandsacademy.co.uk&authuser=0
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1siKQvH7QRssAnWa8gJLqMnJHxdJA3pew/view?usp=sharing


Head Students’ Page

Prefect and SSLT applications are now open so we'd like to give some tips on how to 
apply! 

1. Start early
Don't leave it until the last minute and spend time on your application. If you are in a 
younger year and are thinking about becoming a prefect or SSLT then you can even 
start making a list of things you can mention in your application (like helping at an 
open evening or being a subject ambassador). 

2. Show yourself off 
This isn't the time for modesty! Feel free to brag and mention all of your amazing 
qualities. 

3. Proofread
It’s really important to be professional in your application and spelling, grammar and 
punctuation mistakes should always be avoided! Make sure you re-read it a few 
times, or get someone else to, so you can ensure there are no errors. 

4. Ideas for the school
We’re always looking for ways to improve the school, so make sure you mention 
some good ideas you have to make Parklands a better place. This is especially for 
those applying for SSLT

5. Put yourself out there 
Even if you’re not sure if you're qualified for a senior role in school, please still apply 
and give it a go! You never know what will happen and even if you don’t manage to 
get a role or become prefect, it gives you great experience for the future. 

6. Help and advice
If you have any friends who are prefects or a member of our SSLT, or there's 
someone in your form who is, then you can ask them for help, or to proofread your 
application. We are also more than happy to help, if you see us around school and 
want some advice, or to read over your application, please ask!

Good luck!!

Becca, Milly, Jack and Eadie 



Whole School Messages

Weekly Learning Support Board 29/11/2021

Perfect 3s

Excellent Behaviour for Learning goes hand in hand with achievement.  It is an excellent indicator 
of how your child is performing in lessons.  Who’s had the Perfect 3 since we’ve been back?

Year 7:  61 pupils
Year 8:  33 pupils
Year 9:  60 pupils
Year 10: 47 students
Year 11: 43 students

Please congratulate your child if they have the Perfect 3.  All BfL scores can be seen in the 
Edulink app.

WINTER WEATHER
Please click here for details about the procedure for when we have to close school due to adverse 
weather (e.g. snow).

FLU VACCINES
If you have consented for your child to receive this vaccine, they will be taking place on Monday. 

PARENT GOVERNOR VACANCY
We need YOU!  If you are interested in joining our governing body as a parent governor, please 
contact Mrs Eaton via admin@parklandsacademy.co.uk

VACANCY:  We are looking to recruit a Lunchtime Welfare Assistant. Grade 3 points 2 - 4, 
Term Time.  You will work 7.5 hours per week. Grade 3 points 2 - 4, salary £18,198 – £18,933 
(actual salary £3104.93 - £3230.34)

Required as soon as possible, this is intended to be a permanent position subject to completion of 
a probationary period.

This is an opportunity to work in a friendly, supportive, well-resourced and forward looking 
environment, where staff here benefit from access to the UK’s leading provider of healthcare 
insurance, UK Healthcare, and out of hours access to our well equipped new school fitness suite. If 
you are interested and wish to come and visit us or require more information regarding the role, 
please contact Ms Slater, Project & Premises Manager, by telephone or email: 
cslater@parklandsacademy.co.uk

Candidates should complete an application form, available from the school website, and returned to 
the email address hr@parklandsacademy.co.uk.

Closing date for applications is 12 noon Wednesday 8th December 2021 and  interviews will be 
held 13 December 2021, although we reserve the right to withdraw this vacancy if a suitable 
applicant is secured sooner.

How had the Perfect 3 last week?
Years 7: 161 pupils
Year 8:  105 pupils
Year 9:  130 pupils

Year 10:  114 students
Year 11:  123 students

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1tHnVcBbwooFf-A0rmGM4jD8IeSx8QwYNWWZf8Qx3gnk/edit#slide=id.g7711429be5_0_0
https://www.parklandsacademy.co.uk/school-information/Unavoidable-School-Closure-Procedure


Whole School Messages

Weekly STEM message - Interested in computer Science?

Have you considered purchasing a Raspberry Pi?  
They are a great introduction into computer coding. 
Here is a link to some projects you can access with 
a Raspberry Pi, as well as scratch and python:
https://projects.raspberrypi.org/en/codeclub

Santa Sleepover:  As this event has now been cancelled, please email 
accounts@parklandsacademy.co.uk in order to receive a BACS refund. Please include the name of 
the pupil, name of bank, name on the bank account, sort code and account number. Thank you

Meat Free Monday is now this Monday, unfortunately it was cancelled this week. Please encourage 
your child to support this crucial whole school initiative. Every little helps towards fighting the 
climate emergency.

https://projects.raspberrypi.org/en/codeclub
mailto:accounts@parklandsacademy.co.uk
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It is the time of year again when we encourage our school community to donate items for the 
annual Christmas Hamper Appeal.  Each year we are touched by the generosity shown, and this 
year it will be lovely to be able to deliver the hampers in person to those in need in our community.  
It seems very fitting to promote this appeal during our Kindness Week.  Thank you so much in 
advance for any donation you can make.
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Click here for more details.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1WLvQI35EkP-TeCW2JhfdicXOhi1OnF4R/view?usp=sharing
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Click here for more information about getting a vaccination for your child.

Maths
Following on from the success of the “Anxiety in maths”  webinar last month, Eedi have shared with 
us some more amazing resources .

A webinar for parents created by, Rachel Kidson (Educational Psychologist). Please see the details 
below if you are interested , this could help your child across lots of subjects , not just maths !

Top Tips On Motivation and Goal Setting with your child
15th December at 7:30pm Sign up link

With the new year approaching, setting goals is important as it helps to give students motivation 
and vision. It focuses their mind, and helps them to organise their time and resources so that they 
can achieve great things. 

In the session, Rachel will discuss hot topics such as intrinsic motivation, whether we should use 
rewards and sanctions, habit stacking and the dreaded question “When will I ever need this in real 
life…”

The session will be jam-packed with useful takeaways for you to try out at home and hopefully start 
the new year with a bang!

Please use this link to access the zoom.

https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_L6uBw4QkQ7uUsWAGC2X0Ew

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1hvgB6cOY34_R1sgCMHnrGlWsDZUTi0pD/view?usp=sharing
https://diagnosticquestions.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=2603fe95bdcec4f6c05864497&id=d74b68d653&e=af108d11c2
https://diagnosticquestions.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=2603fe95bdcec4f6c05864497&id=ee99c831d3&e=af108d11c2
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PGL WATERSPORTS NOTICE
I am extremely disappointed to report that due to ongoing COVID restrictions for international group 
travel, PGL have taken the difficult but unavoidable decision not to operate their centres in southern 
France in 2022.
This means we cannot run the Overseas France Watersports trip 2022.. 
However, I am pleased to say PGL has offered an alternative that I think will still provide great 
enjoyment and experiences to our pupils. I have attached the PGL leaflet in this email. 
The dates for this trip are Sunday 7th August - Friday 12th August 2022
This trip will come at a reduced cost of £635.
The offer I have is for us to attend the Jurassic Coast, at PGL Osmington Bay, Dorset. It is a 
beautiful coastal location with stunning views with direct access to the beach.  It has everything to 
offer our thrill seekers from coasteering and a visit to a giant inflatable park. The children will still 
take part in various sailing activities including, dinghies, catamarans and sea kayaks. They will take 
part in cliff jumps, explore sea caves, climbing and axe throwing. We also have evening 
entertainment and day trips to Weymouth and Bournemouth. This all coincides with the typical PGL 
adventurous activities. 
A poster for the trip is here 
If you wish for your child to remain on the trip, please reply to this email before FRIDAY 3RD 
DECEMBER, for your child to be secured a place on the new UK trip.
If your child no longer wishes to attend the Watersports trip in 2022, please also reply to this email 
before FRIDAY 3RD DECEMBER.
With regards to refunds we will be in touch as soon as PGL has refunded our payments.
Thank you for your support and patience during these last few years, myself and my staff are 
extremely disappointed that we cannot go to France next year but we do hope the UK alternative 
will be a suitable replacement.
I look forward to your response.
Miss Greaves 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1_y2uE4YM6mcos0I-gq66OnTJert7I6NY/view?usp=sharing
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Careers

Please follow this link for Issue 10 of the weekly careers magazine

Lots of useful information in the week’s Career News: apprenticeship opportunities, online events, 
virtual work experience, advice, college events, scholarships, conferences, a quiz - plus Career of 
the Week!
There are some really great events on offer, particularly for Year 11s, so please don’t miss out. 
They will all look great on CVs, or help you to stand out in future college, uni or job interviews - as 
well as allowing you to sample a future career path without any commitment!
Follow the link above.

https://files.schudio.com/parklandshighschool/files/documents/Autumn_news_10.pdf

